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Book Week 
We have our annual Book 
Week parade tomorrow 
morning, where students are encouraged to come to school 
dressed as their favourite book character.  The parade will 
take place on the basketball courts from 9.15am, and activities 
based on the 2016 Shortlisted Books will engage students 
throughout the day. 
 

Debating 
Congratulations to both of Wallington’s    debating teams on 
another terrific performance last night.  Both Team A and B 
were successful in their challenge against Ocean Grove PS.  
Cassie W (Team A) and Sophia F (Team B) achieved the honour 
of being named best speakers.   This gives Wallington back to 
back wins this term, and we are very impressed with all      
students involved demonstrating the 5 foundations of the You 
Can Do It framework at all times - organisation, getting along, 
persistence, resilience and confidence! We have some photos 
of our teams in today’s newsletter. 
 

Student Details 
From time to time our families change contact details: home 
phone numbers, mobile phone numbers and even address.  
Sometimes student medical details change too.  We would 
appreciate it if all student details could be kept up to date, 
and our office informed of any changes in any of these areas.  
Changes can be made via the new school App, Updat-ed.  
Please see information in this week’s newsletter regarding the 
launch of the app. 
 

Parent Survey for all Families 
If you haven’t already done so, a reminder to please complete 
our school’s parent feedback survey.  This survey will close 
tomorrow afternoon.  We highly value feedback to ensure 
that our school is meeting and exceeding expectations across 
all areas.  All feedback is anonymous, and we will only be ana-
lysing collated data.  Thank you to the many families who have 
already provided us with invaluable feedback!    The link for 
this survey can be found at: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5VFQ2Z9 
 

Evacuation Drill 
On Wednesday all students were involved in 
a practice evacuation.  It is very pleasing to 
report that all students followed their 
teacher’s instructions and kept calm.  This 
evacuation was an important trial to ensure that we are well 
prepared in the event of a real emergency.  Well done to all 
students! 
 

Strawberry Fair 
A reminder that we have placed a suggestion 
box in the foyer area, and encourage input from 
staff and families as to how we might best     
utilise monies raised from the 2017 Fair for ongoing school 
improvement.  Slips for suggestions are located beside the 
box, and your input is greatly appreciated.  Now having new 
technology in the form of laptops and iPads in classrooms is 
an example of how beneficial these funds can be utilised to 
improve student learning and engagement at Wallington. 

 

WALLINGTON Primary School 
NEWSLETTER 

Principal:  Leigh McLaren  School Council President: James Watson 

Well done to all students who continue to give their personal best 
with their learning, and are achieving excellence at school.   It is  
exciting to visit our classrooms each day and see high quality teach-
ing and learning taking place across all year levels.  Students come 
to school ready to learn, and show a passion and enthusiasm for 
meeting their learning goals.  The learning growth we are seeing 
across the school is very pleasing. 
 

Curriculum Day 
Monday provided a terrific opportunity for the staff to visit our 
school’s 2016 data sets, and develop action plans around these.  
This data reaffirmed the terrific programming that Wallington has in 
place, but also provided us the opportunity to reflect on areas 
where we can continue to improve.  We also developed documenta-
tion to support our school’s Social and Emotional Program, and will 
be sharing elements of this, which can be transferred beyond the 
school gate, with the school community in upcoming weeks. 
 

Student Attitudes to School  
We recently received feedback from a Department of Education 
survey that our year 5 and 6 students undertook 
earlier this year.  This data tells us that our year 
5/6 students feel very well connected to both 
the school and their peers.  They have also told 
us that their teachers listen to and understand their needs, and  
support them to do their best. 
 

NAPLAN 
2016 NAPLAN reports will be going home with year 3 
and 5 students this afternoon.  We are extremely 
pleased with Reading results across both year levels, 
and have identified numerous strengths when comparing our school 
with State average. 
 

School Uniform 
It is lovely to see students in full school uniform each day, and we 
appreciate the support of parents in this area. 

PRINCIPAL NEWS 

Calendar Events 

Fri 26th Aug    Book Week Parade/Celebration 

       School Disco 

Sat 27th Aug    Family Portrait Day 

Mon 29th Aug    Literacy & Numeracy Week Begins 

Wed 31st Aug     Fathers Day Stall 

       Start of  Yr 6 Preparation for Puberty Program 

Thu-Fri 1st-2nd Sep  Fathers Day Stall 

Fri 2nd Sep    Footy Colours Day Special Lunch 

Wed 7th Sep    Debating Team @ Wallington  

       Strawberry Fair Meeting 7 pm  

Tue 13th Sep     Yr 3-6  Division Athletics 

Thu 15th Sep    P & F Meeting 9.15 am Elkhorn  

Fri 16th Sep    End of Term Dismissal 2.30 pm 

Mon 3rd Oct    START OF TERM 4 

Wed-Fri 5th-7th Oct  Yr 3/4 Camp 

Wed 19th Oct    Geelong Cup Holiday 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5VFQ2Z9
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=book+week&view=detailv2&&id=A5AA2D719E267FBD6B693A287E7D281C9FC693FB&selectedIndex=51&ccid=nLBSlYgb&simid=607995451284848794&thid=OIP.M9cb05295881be571cbd33e27c1e8b9d8o0


PARENTS  & FRIENDS SCHOOL & COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 

School Disco 
 

Everyone get ready for the biggest Wallington 
dance party in 2016.  Put on your dancing shoes, 
dress to dazzle and keep practicing your favourite 

dance moves… the disco is TOMORROW! 
Kids, don’t forget your labelled water bottles. 
Sausages and bread are also catered for those who are gluten 
free. 
It is very important that parents sign ALL children in at the door 
and also sign them out before leaving. Students are not to arrive 
before 5.30pm. 
Thank you to the parents who have offered their help. Allocated 
times have been sent home to parents and the roster is on the 
front office window.  Please call Kerri Wrench on 0410508922 if 
you have any questions. 
 

Footy Colours Day  
Special Lunch Day  
Friday 2nd September 
Come dressed to school in your favourite teams colours!  
Reminder lunch forms are due back by TODAY - Thursday  
25th August to the drawer marked “footy lunch” opposite the 
office.  Sorry no late orders can be accepted. 
 

Fathers Day Stall 
Is on next week:  
Wednesday 31st August at 1.45 – 2.15pm  
Open to grades 3-6 
 

Thursday 1st September at 1.45 – 2.15pm  
Open to grades Prep-2 
 

Friday 2nd September at 3.30pm  
Open to whole school after assembly 
 

Gifts will be ranged from $2 to $5 and there is a limit of 2 
gifts per child.  If you are able to assist with running the 
stalls  there is a volunteer roster on the front office window. 

Skoolbag/New Updat-ed App 
 

Announcing the launch of our new Updat-ed.  To download the 

app jus visit the App Store for iPhones or Google Play for       

Androids.  Search for ’Updat-ed by sponsor-ed’ and from the 

menu select ‘Wallington Primary school’.  We’ll receive your         

registration request and once approved, your app will be up and 

running.  You will still be able to submit student absences and 

update of details.  Please check with the office if you have any 

questions. 

Wallington students across years 3 to 6 were able to showcase 
their best sporting talent last week, and we congratulate the 
following students for making it through to the Division Aths on 
13th September. 
  Track Events 

 
  Relays 

 
  Field Events 

 

Student Event Age Group 

Teagan Z 1500m 9/10yo Girls 

Rani M 
Will D 

 

1500m 
11yo Girls 
11yo Boys 

Lottie H 100m 9/10yo Girls 

Harriet H 100m 11yo Girls 

Xavier C 100m 11yo Boys 

Charlotte L 100m 12/13yo Girls 

Lily S 100m 12/13yo Girls 

Harriet H 200m 11yo Girls 

Sienna W 200m 11yo Girls 

Xavier C 200m 11yo Boys 

Charlotte L 200m 12/13yo Girls 

Teagan Z          Lucy R 
Annabelle L     Grace B 

4x100m 
  

9/10yo Girls 

Harriet H         Maylee H 
Rani M            Sienna W 

4x100m 11yo Girls 

Luke D Discus 11yo 

Lucy R Triple Jump 9/10yo 

Teagan Z High Jump 9/10yo 

Lucy R High Jump 9/10yo 

Sienna W Triple Jump 11yo 

Indi B High Jump 11yo 

Poppy H Shot Put 11yo 

Hayes W Long Jump 9/10yo 

Oliver H Discus 9/10yo 

Lily S Triple Jump 12/13yo 

Grades: Prep, One and Two Athletics Day 2016 
The prep, grade one and two ‘Athletics Day’ will be 

held on:   Wednesday September 14th  
    from 11:30 am till 1:30 pm.  

Please come along and watch the students in action. 

You are welcome to walk around and follow your 

child as they take part in the activities.  
Thank You  

Prep to Two Staff  

SUSHI 
Please note that there will be NO SUSHI ORDERS 
on the last week of term 3 (Thu 15th Sep) and  
first week of term 4 (Thu 6th Oct).   
Sushi orders will resume on Wed 12th Oct. 

Our Yr 6  
Debaters & 
Supporters 

putting     
forward the  

topic: 
 

þThat the 
Olympics  

Are a  
Waste of   
Resources þ 

 
 
 

The A Team 


